

## **PTO Meeting Dated March 1, 2017**

### **Meeting called to order at 6:30 PM**

**Attending Members:** Christina Heistand, Sean Gallaway, Angie Gallaway, Doni Thomason, Malinda Angevine, Joyce Miner, Nolan Duce, Sandi Biasell, Valerie Spencer, Anna King, Ashley Hayes

**Minutes:** February minutes were reviewed and approved by Sean/Second by Valerie

**President's Report:** Fundraisers for February have gone well. March is set to be a very busy month!

**Principals Report:** Skipped to allow Malinda and Nolan to speak first. Both needed to leave early.

**Treasurer's Report:** Financials were reviewed. Questioned a \$300 payment for pool. Ms. Young is getting an invoice for it. She just requested early for it. Approved by Valerie/Second by Sean.

### **Committee Reports:**

- **TRACK:** Nolan Duce, Director of Facilities and Maintenance came to discuss our best options for track. If the track is funded through the PTO account, prevailing wages for labor does not need paid. This will take care of a substantial amount of original \$12,000 quote. We are also allowed to look around for better quotes from anyone on the Small Works Roster. Length, width, and type are all up to us, but best options are ¼" gravel, 6-8 ft wide, and 1/8 mile long. Must be at least 4" dug up or else it will just be a muddy mess. When track is complete, this will be a PTO donation to the school district. Maintenance of track will be districts responsibility after that. Since Facilities has funded other school projects, Nolan has set aside a \$4,000 commitment towards our track.
- Scholarship Committee will meet at school on March 16<sup>th</sup>-Doni and Tracy Allen available
- Malinda has been in contact with Wayne's Nursery in regards Flower Baskets. He is on board to sell them again. She ordered 100 hanging and 80 pots. Will sell around Mother's Day.
- Kindergarten Roundup t-shirts have been ordered. The supplier has had to increase their prices.
- Had a meeting to discuss Glow Run on February 26<sup>th</sup>-made decisions regarding where and how track would be, order paint and glow sticks, photo booth ideas, etc.
- The Skate Night went very well. The skating rink has contact us to do another one. Plan is to have it the weekend before school gets out in June. (Might also try and squeeze in another movie night)
- Yearbook is coming along. Flyers asking for 6<sup>th</sup> grade baby pictures went out today.
- Sergio's Take Over had an AMAZING turnout. Will be sending a check within the week.
- Breakfast for Families: last one had a HUGE turnout. We need a better system to get kids through line faster. Will try having kids check off a list rather than type numbers in.
- Sweet and Salty Take Over set for March 10<sup>th</sup>. Be sure to tell your friends!

### **New Business:**

Be thinking of new candidates for PTO officers for the 2017-2018 school year!

### **Funding Requests:**

- **\$200 for Glow Run Supplies – Approved by Valerie/Second by Sean**
- **\$250 for Family Breakfast – Approved by Ashley/Second by Valerie**
- **\$375 for PTO insurance – Approved by Ashley/Second by Valerie**
- **\$240 for Math Olympiad (w/shirts) – Approved by Valerie/Second by Ashley**

**Other:** The prospect of considering different insurance and accounting programs was brought up to save on costs.

**Next PTO Meeting: Wednesday April 12<sup>th</sup> at Smugglers Landing**

**Meeting Adjourned at 7:35 PM**